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Dear Mr. Keck:

As the South Carolina Medical Association Childhood Obesity Task Force, we are writing
-concerning funding for the prevention and treatment of childhood obesity in South Carolina’s
2014 Medicaid budget. As you know, the immediate and long term burden of obesity related
conditions is overwhelming to our individual patients as well as to our state. SCis currently the
8"obese state in the country but is expected to move “up” to 5™ by 2030 by which time
predictions are that most South Carolinians (63%) will be obese. Therefore it Is imperative that
we address the current trend of rising childhood obesity with effective interventions to stem
this tide.

We encourage you to fully support enhancement of Medicaid services that treat and prevent
childhood overweight and obesity such as promoting best clinical practices, meaningful use of
body mass index, and rewards for effective practice. We also feel this should include
community and school-based prevention programs that provide individual assessment and
education/counseling as.well as system change through policies and environments that support
healthy nutrition and increased physical activity.

We truly appreciate your collaboration and active participation in our work to improve the
health of the children and adolescents in South Carolina.

Sincerely,

ULA\W% Dy, 0 (v Dty g -

Vincent J. Degenhart, MD, Chair Janice D. Key, MD, Co-Chair
MUSC Professor of Pediatrics
Boeing Center for Children’s Wellness
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Dear Mr. Keck:

As the South Carolina Medical Association Childhood Obesity Task Force, we are writing
concerning funding for the prevention and treatment of childheod obesity in South Carolina’s
2014 Medicaid budget. As you know, the immediate and long térm burden of obesity related
conditions is overwhelming to our individual patients as well as to our state. SCis currently the
8Mobese state in the country but is expected to move “up” to 5t by 2030 by which time
predictions are that most South Carolinians (63%) will be obese. Therefore it is Imperative that
we address the current trend of rising childhood obesity with effectlve interventions to stem
this tide.

We encourage you to fully support enhancement of Medicaid services that treat and prevent
childhood overweight and obesity such as promating best clinical practices, meaningful use of
body mass index, and rewards for effective practice. We also feel this should include
community and school-based prevention programs that provide individual assessment and
education/counseling as well as system change through policies and environments that su pport
healthy hutrition and increased physical activity.

We truly appreciate your collaboration and active participation in our work to improve the
health of thé children and adolescents in South Carolina.

Sincerely,
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MUSC Professer of Pediatrics
Boeing Center for Children’s Wellness
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Anthony E. Keck, Director

2’ ‘ :-_'._' ) Caroli . : ‘_ & ¥R
) (Health & Human SEWICES Nikki R, Haley, Governor

October 24, 2012

Vincent J. Degenhart, MD, Chair
South Carolina Medical Association
Post Office Box 11188

Columbia, South Carolina 29211-1188

Dear Dr. Degenhart:

Thank you for your letter regarding the South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services (SCDHHS) policy as it relates to childhood obesity. We appreciate the
work that the South Carolina Medical Association Task Force is doing and we greatly
value your perspective.

The Department has been analyzing the obesity trends of our recipients statewide, and
are identifying hot spots for a focused effort to address this national trend in children
and adults. As we begin to develop our strategy and policy goals, we weicome your
participation much as you have welcomed DHHS into the Task Force,

Thank you for bringing your goals to our attention and for your continued participation in
the South Carolina Healthy Connections Medicaid program. If you have any additional
questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at (803) 898-0178.

Sincerely,

AR s
Melanie “BZ” Giese, RN
Deputy Director

MGhw

cc: Janice D. Key, MD, Co-Chair

Office of Medical Services
P. O. Box 8206 Columbia South Carolina 28202-8206
(803) 898-0178 Fax (803) 255-8235



